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GOVERNMENT OF KERALA
: Home (Attestation) Department
No.ATT-1/38/2021/Home 13/10/2021 ,Thiruvananthapuram

From
Additional Chief Secretary to Government

To :
The State Police Chief,
Thiruvananthapuram.

Sir,

Sub: Home Department - Issuance of PCC by State Police Department for overseas
employment - directions of Hon'ble High Court-compliance-reg:

Ref: 1.Judgment of the Hon'ble High Court dated 27/08/2021 in WP(C)
5930/2018 filed by Femin Panikkassery. :
2.Government letter No. G1/239/2021/Home dated 25/9/2021

Attention is invited to the references cited . As per the Judgment of
Hon'ble High Court read as first paper above , it is the sovereign function of GOI to
issue Good conduct certificates through Regional Passport Offices and hence
Government have issued directions to withdraw instructions , if any, issued for
issuance of Police Clearance Certificate & Good Conduct Certificate from the Police
Department for overseas employment to any country . In view .of the above , [ am
directed to request you to publish it in the website /portal /Notice boards of Police

Department for public awareness that for overseas employment purpose , PCCs /
Good conduct certificates shall be obtained from Passport offices .

Yours Faithfully,

Sindhu T S

Under Secretary

For Additional Chief Secretary to Government.

Approved for Issue,

%ﬁ
Sectfon Officer.



